Request For Comment, Property Management Department:

Joseph Callahan, deputy commissioner, told Open the Books,"”2020 was a
very challenging year for the Property Management Department due to
the Covid pandemic.”

Graves, Ryan and others “played significant roles in the department's
response to the pandemic. This included sanitizing and deep cleaning
several buildings, especially after positive Covid contacts, assisting with
setting up and breaking down mobile Covid testing and vaccine sites, and
also adding a large office building to daily management. The building was
formerly managed by a contract property manager.”
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